Minutes
Wood Gormley PTC Meeting
 September 6, 2022 | Meeting called to order by Carrie Wood
In Attendance
Board Members:
Carrie Wood, President; Ana Archuleta, Vice President; Mel Grover, Treasurer; Cozette Hansen Fall Events Chair; Melanie Boylan, Spring Events Co-Chair; and Anita Babcock, Winter Events Chair

WG Staff:
Karen Lindeen, Principal; Jenn Arin, PE Teacher (did I get her name right???)

Parents: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Troy (last name?), Larry (last name?), Carrie’s husband (name?), and Andres Mercado (volunteered for Secretary)
Approval of Minutes
Ana made a motion to approve the May meeting minutes which was seconded by Anita and approved unanimously. 
Principal’s Report
Wood Gormley is fully staffed! 
Art Class: Welcome to Ms. Abigail Parkinson our new art teacher. (Parents who want to volunteer (with or without art experience) are welcome!)
Library Class: Welcome Ms. Amy Wynn our new library teacher.
Special Education: Mr. David Crawford is our new Special Education Educational Assistant (EA).
Kindergarten: Ms. Estrada Diaz is our new Kindergarten EA.
Welcome to the new WG staff!
Goals for this year: Implementing standards-based grading will be this year’s focus.
A general framework is provided by the District and Principal Lindeen will work with the School Advisory Council (parents) to help steer the direction and make decisions on specific goals, budget, etc.
Diversity and Equity Committee: Goal is to foster cultural awareness and sensitivity and to honor all of 
our students here at Wood Gormley. First meeting will be on September 14th (this coming Wednesday) from 3-4pm at Wood Gormley. Information will be sent through Remind. Goal is to get parents and students to participate (younger students should be accompanied by their parents)
Brief discussion about the PAX program in relation to Wood Gormley. WG is not officially participating in it because it was limited when it was first rolled out but there may be an opportunity for WG to join.
Treasurer’s Report
Discussion about how to invest the money we currently hold (see details below but, any parent(s) with financial management skills, please email Mel with ideas):
Mel is researching the following:
Currently we bank with NM Bank and Trust. Does it make sense to keep the money there?
The PTC account is earning a functional zero interest (not growing, not keeping up with inflation, etc.), are there financial instruments to consider that would balance liquidity, growth and stability?
Currently, the PTC has two debit cards, should we move to a credit card system to protect against fraud?
How to get our fundraising back on track post Covid: 
The PTC really contracted during the pandemic and, one of those areas was fundraising. At the same time, expenses have continued. Many of the activities the PTC organizes have a fundraising component but no one is dedicated to that. Reach out to Carrie if you are motivated and want to do some traditional or non-traditional (and fun) fundraising!

Secretary Position
Andres Mercado volunteered for the Secretary position. A motion to elect Andres was made by Ana and seconded by Anita. All present voted in favor and Andres Mercado was confirmed as the new Secretary.
Movie Night
Movie night is on for September 23rd (right around the corner).
Discussion of some things to keep the same as last year and some new things to try this year:
· VIP Raffle: $5 gets you in the drawing and the winners get a choice spot right in front.
· Pre-order pizza made a lot of sense, reduced waste and improved fundraising. This year, the plan is to order a few extra pizzas as some number of families didn’t pre-order but wanted to buy a pie.
· Concessions: Cotton candy, glow toys, popcorn and “movie theatre candy” were all a big hit last year and will be on hand this year. It would be great to get some volunteers to help with the more time intensive things (like popping all the popcorn we need!). We may purchase small bags of chips to add to the options. As far as beverages: sodas and water seem to be easy but it was suggested to consider hot chocolate (depending on how many volunteers we get).
· Volunteer schedule: Signupgenius was used last year for volunteers to sign up and it seemed to have worked well. We will use this again. It would be helpful to have volunteers show up earlier (maybe 3pm?) to help with popping corn and setting up.
· Movie voting: Several suggestions were made. Carrie is going to do a little research to vet these and get to four and submit to Principal Lindeen so the kids can vote. Suggestions included: Rise of Gru, Ratatouille, Super Pets, Adam’s Family 1 or 2, Encanto, Ponyo, Spirited Away, Mitchell Vs. The Machines, Never Ending Story.
· Logistics: It was discussed that the line to get in was a bit long last year. A few things that could help:
· More volunteers w the required software and hardware (Square) to speed the line up;
· Pre-order tickets could also speed things up.
Fall Festival
Date set for October 15th (Saturday). Time to be determined but, ideally between lunch and dinner (maybe 2-5pm). Fall Festival is a super fun school carnival where each parents from each classroom run an event/activity. It is a very festive event. We may have pumpkin carving. In the past, a family that was super into Halloween set up a haunted house in the gymnasium. Mel will share “The Binder” with Cosette that has all the Fall Festival secrets.
Parent Contacts and Class Representatives
Another thing we would like to bring back that was done pre Covid is to have someone on the PTC that can coordinate and communicate with parents from each classroom around PTC activities. Melanie volunteered. It was observed that, in the past, getting email addresses has been a challenge. Michal suggested coordinating with the teacher so that emails can be sent to all the parents in a classroom.

Library Renovations	
The idea of decorating the Library slightly differently was brought up by Mel (furniture, painting walls/furniture, etc.). There are certain limitations as to what can and can’t be done by no SFPS staff. Principal Lindeen suggested that a proposal be put together to discuss.
Open Discussion
Winter Gala and Silent Auction:
Date tentatively set for February 25th. Anita is working on this.
Teacher Appreciation:
We would like to think of fun ways to celebrate our teachers this year. Please think about this and bring any ideas to the PTC.
Poster Printer:
This year, a need that has been identified by Ms. Lindeen is the ability to print poster-sized documents (for special events and promotions, etc.). Several different options were discussed. El Dorado Elementary has one that may fit the bill. Ms. Lindeen is looking into the specs and cost. Other parents are also looking at specs and prices (up-front and operational costs including special paper, ink ,etc.). Another option is to price out what it would cost to have a print shop do the projected work. 
Next Meeting
October 4, 2022 at 6pm, Wood Gormely (likely outside the main entrance under the canopies)
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